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November 7, 2019 
 
 
TO:  LOCSD Board of Directors 
 
FROM:  Ron Munds, General Manager 
  Jose Acosta, Utility Systems Manager 
 
SUBJECT: Agenda Item 8A – 11/7/2019 Board Meeting 

Customer Dispute Regarding High Water Bill at 1205 4th Street 
 
DESCRIPTION 
 
Customer is requesting a credit to their account for a high water bill received for the 
contesting a high water bill and July/August billing cycle. The customer is contesting the 
high water usage and the meter read reflected on the water meter.  
 
SUMMARY OF STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
Staff recommends that the Board adopt the following motion: 
 
Motion: I move that the Board deny the request for a credit for the customer’s high 
water bill received during July 9, 2019 to September 10, 2019 billing cycle based on 
the District’s policy to only adjust bills associated with water service line leaks. 
 
DISCUSSION 
 
During regularly scheduled meter reads on September 9, 2019, Mr. Lars Lindgren, at 1205 
4th Street was recorded using higher than normal usage, the read was 604 units, the read 
from the previous cycle was 497 units. This resulted in Mr. Lindgren receiving a bill for 107 
units/$1,212.50 (7/9/19 to 9/10/19), invoice date was September 20, 2019. Water crews 
routinely verify the meter read within two days of the original read if the read comes in 
higher than normal.  When the meter in question was re-read it remained at 604 units, and 
the leak detector was not turning.  
 
On September 30, 2019 the Utility Billing Specialist compiled another work order for the 
meter to be read for one week, each day. The reads are below: 
 
 Date  Time  Read 
 9/30/2019 9:59am      611 
 10/1/19  11:15am 612 
 10/1/19  3:24 pm 612 
 10/2/19  8:30am  612 
 10/3/19  8:25am  612 
 10/4/19  9:43am  613 
 
The reads show that the usage on the property was back within the “normal” range and no 
leak was present at the time of the reads and re-reads. 
 
The District recently had a leak survey completed on the distribution system, during this 
survey, the technician made a point to touch every meter to check for any leaks. This 
location was a point of concern during the initial parts of the survey, as the meter was 
spinning at a high rate when first observed. The technician made a note to revisit the site 
at a later date to check the meter once again, the subsequent 3 visits remained the same, 
the meter was showing usage, and all these checks were conducted during normal 
business hours, so a leak or regular usage could not be determined. The technician re-
visited the site a week later and the usage had stopped. These comments from the 
technician are only submitted to explain the pattern and usage that was occurring during 
the leak survey. 
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The Utility Billing Specialist spoke with Misty, an employee of the Dentist office, to discuss the high usage, Misty 
explained that they experienced something similar the prior year, where they encountered an issue with their 
backflow device and possibly leaking then, at that time they made the necessary repairs. At that same time there 
was a concern someone may be stealing water from the property, so they placed locks on all spigots. 
 
The office staff decided they would also make it a point to monitor their usage by conducting periodic reads on their 
meter, they monitored and recorded their reads for approximately 8-10 months. During their monitoring it was 
determined their usage returned to normal and they ceased their monitoring efforts, which was just prior to this 
recent incident. 
 
Mr. Lindgren was contacted by Jose Acosta, Utility Systems Manager to discuss the high usage and offer an 
amortization plan for repayment. Mr. Lindgren expressed his frustration and requested to be placed on the agenda 
for the next Board meeting, November 7, 2019. Attached is the letter with Mr. Lindgrens request. The Utility Billing 
specialist responded requesting Mr. Lindgren make a payment equal to his average usage for the last six billing 
cycles usage, 19 units at $224.25, and prior to being placed on the shutoff list, until the Board renders their decision 
on this matter at the November Board meeting. 
 
SUMMARY 
 
Attached is Mr. Lindgrens transaction history, a copy of his bill, copy of Mr. Lindgrens letter, and copies of the work 
orders. Staff believes that the water passed through the meter, currently there is no leak, and the meter readings 
are accurate. District policy is to only provide a billing adjustment if there is a service line leak and it is repaired in 
a timely manner. Since Mr. Lindgren’s situation is outside staff’s authority for an adjustment, staff is asking for Board 
direction on resolving the issue. As an alternative, the Board could consider a one-time leak credit based on the 
customer’s past water use and payment history. 
 
FINANCIAL IMPACT 
 
If the Board determines an adjustment is warranted, the water revenue will decrease by whatever amount the Board 
decides to credit this account. 
 
Attachments 
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